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Church of the Most �Sacred Heart


73 Pembroke Road, Ruislip, HA4 8NN �Tel:  01895 632739





�Parish Office Hours:Mon, Tues, Thur, Fri 9.00am-1.00pm


Parish Office Closed on Wednesdays


Parish Website:	parish.rcdow.org.uk/ruislip


Parish E-mail: 		� HYPERLINK "mailto:ruislip@rcdow.org.uk" ��ruislip@rcdow.org.uk�	�


� HYPERLINK "mailto:anneoconnor@rcdow.org.uk" �anneoconnor@rcdow.org.uk�        01895-632739


� HYPERLINK "mailto:sandramace@rcdow.org.uk" ��sandramace@rcdow.org.uk�          01895-673983


� HYPERLINK "mailto:siobhandenny@rcdow.org.uk" �siobhandenny@rcdow.org.uk�       07908 111796
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Parish Priest:  Fr. Duncan M. Adamson


Assistant Priest: Fr. Sebastian Joseph �Parish Administrator: Anne O’Connor  


Catechetical Co-ordinator: Sandra Mace�Pastoral Youth Worker: Siobhan Denny





Normal Mass Times:�Saturday�Vigil Mass: 18.00��Sunday�8.30, 10.00, 11.30, 18.00�


Monday – Saturday�10.00 and as announced�


Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: �Mon - Fri: 10.30 – 11.00am � 			Sat: 10.30 – 12.00noon��Saturday�Sacrament of Reconciliation:�10.30-11.30, 17.15 – 17.30





























Palm Sunday�Fr. Duncan writes: Today we begin the most important week in the Church’s Year, Holy Week. Today, Palm Sunday, we begin this solemn celebration by recalling Christ’s triumphal entry into Jerusalem, when the people laid a ‘red carpet’ of welcome using their coats and palm branches cut from the trees, to welcome Christ as their King. The note of triumph in the waving of the palm branches does not last long. Christ’s true kingship reveals itself on and through the Cross. During Holy Week we celebrate Christ’s passion, death and resurrection. �On Thursday, we join Christ at the Lord’s Supper, the Passover Meal he celebrated with his disciples. We then go with him to pray in the Garden of Gethsemane, from where he is arrested and taken before Pilate. On Friday, we follow the Lord as he makes his way to Calvary for his crucifixion. But we know that this is not the end, because on Saturday evening and Sunday we gather to celebrate the Resurrection. I wish to encourage you to participate in all the special services of this great week, and so unite yourselves with Christ as he journeys through his passion and death to his resurrection on Easter Sunday. Then we can really make this a Holy Week for ourselves and our parish.�


Chrism Mass


The Chrism Mass will be celebrated this Tuesday 27th March at 12.00noon in Westminster Cathedral. It is during the Chrism Mass, which our Archbishop celebrates with the priests of the diocese, that the priests renew their priestly commitment. Also during the Chrism Mass, the Bishop blesses the oils of the Sick and the Catechumens and Consecrates the oil of Chrism. These are the oils that will be used throughout our diocese during the coming year. Please pray for our Archbishop, Cardinal Vincent Nichols, our Auxiliary Bishops and our priests, especially on Tuesday as they gather together to celebrate the Chrism Mass. You would be very welcome to come and join us for the Chrism Mass at the Cathedral. If you want a seat, you need to arrive early!


Please note that the Mass in our church is at 9.30am on Tuesday morning.





Reconciliation Service


The Lenten Reconciliation Service takes place on Tuesday 27th March at 7.30pm when we will be joined by several priests.





Easter Envelopes�These are available from this weekend in the porch. Please take an envelope and return it with your offering on Easter Sunday or before then if you are going away. It is the Easter and Christmas offerings that make up the annual salary of our priests. Many thanks for your generosity.��Lenten Alms – Cardinal’s Lenten Appeal�Many thanks £697.72 collected so far. Envelopes are still available at the back of the Church.





Cardinal’s Mass of Thanksgiving for the Sacrament of Matrimony


Westminster Cathedral, Saturday 19th May 2018 at 3pm


The Archbishop will be inviting to this Mass all couples in the Diocese who are celebrating their �10th, 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th and 60th (and every year over 60) wedding anniversary of Catholic marriage in 2018.  If you are celebrating an anniversary and would like an invitation, please give Fr. Duncan the following details: husband and wife’s names, wedding date, full postal address and email (or telephone number, if no email) by the 16th April (new extended date) or email the parish office all your details on � HYPERLINK "mailto:anneoconnor@rcdow.org.uk" �anneoconnor@rcdow.org.uk� .





Pilgrimage to Walsingham


On Sunday 13th May a coach will leave Sacred Heart Church at 7.15am for Walsingham, £16 per person. Those wishing to go please put your name on list in the porch or contact Margaret Corbett on 01895 631814. Please put payment in an envelope marked for Walsingham through the presbytery. 























The R.C.I.A. for next year will begin this 7October.If you know of someone – husband, wife, friend who might be interested in exploring whether God may be calling them to become a Catholic then please ask them and if so either you or they can contact me and I will give you further information.  The important thing to remember is that we are all called to be evangelizers and to spread the Good News of Jesus Christ.








Parish Office


Please note the Parish Office will be closed from Wednesday 28th March and reopens Monday 9th April.





Altar Servers for Easter


The rota for Holy Week and Easter is displayed on the usual notice boards. Please take careful note of your duties and the times for the rehearsals for the main ceremonies and ensure you attend on time. All servers are reminded that they should come in the sanctuary at every ceremony they attend whether or not they are on the rota.





Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament


This week our suggested intention to focus is the Priests of our Diocese.





Collections 


Envelopes      £     1184.01


Loose              £       832.98


Total               £     2016.99











































































































Many thanks



































Many thanks








Planned Giving Boxes


Thank you to all those who collected the new boxes of envelopes for planned giving last week. They are available again this weekend. They should NOT be used until the weekend of 7th/8th April. Please check your number (same as last year), name and address details carefully as you collect your envelopes and email Anne in the office if there are discrepancies. I wish to thank all those who use either planned giving envelopes or standing orders to make their contribution to the running of our parish. This is a great help to me and the Finance Committee in planning for the future needs of our parish. I know that people are very generous in their offerings, but there may be some who wish to take this opportunity to reflect on what they give to the Church. For what it is worth the late Cardinal Hume suggested that everyone might consider the equivalent of one hour’s income as the basis for deciding how much to give each week. Many still give loose change. As you can imagine the bills for our buildings for repair and maintenance, electricity and heating are enormous and those buildings are here for you. This year we will have to spend a considerable amount renewing the flat roof over the Hesdin Hall complex. May I ask everyone to consider how much they are giving to the Church and whether some could not give a little more by:





•	Adding 25p to every £1.00 that you give through Gift Aid. Please sign up to Gift Aid if you do not already do so, or if you are not sure whether you have filled a Gift Aid Form in the past. If you are a tax-payer or make a regular donation, we can claim back the tax, which will add an extra 25p to every £1.00 at no cost to you. It only involves a simple form. 





•	If you could make a regular donation through Bankers Order, please complete a form, this will take away the worry of remembering your donation each week. 





•	Alternatively you may wish to donate through Envelopes at the offertory of the Mass, if so, you can sign up today and pledge a regular amount each week.





Forms are available in the porch, please take the time to complete or take a form home with you and return to the presbytery or in the offertory collection next week. Many thanks.








Save the date. 


On the 5th April there will be a disco for school years 5,6,7,8 in the hall 7-10pm held by the Redcaps. Tickets are £5 and they include a drink and a slice of pizza. Tickets will be available to purchase after the 10am Mass in the coffee lounge. Alternatively, tickets can be purchased by calling Siobhan 07908111796 or emailing � HYPERLINK "mailto:siobhandenny@rcdow.org.uk" �siobhandenny@rcdow.org.uk� .





Jubilee Trust Lottery


'Many thanks to all those who have joined for this new lottery year. The list of members is displayed on our notice board by the enquiries desk in the Church foyer. Late subscribers are still welcome. Congratulations to the winners of the draw for December: Sheila Miles won the first prize of £500 and Sally Urquhart the second prize of £50'.�


Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist


This Sunday at the 10am Mass Fr. Duncan will commission some more Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist to serve in our parish. I am very grateful to these people who have agreed to take on this important ministry. Our Ministers not only help in the Church but also take Holy Communion to the housebound, ensuring they are fed and nourished by the Lord on a regular basis.  �


New Altar Servers


Do you think you might like to become an Altar Server?  If you have made your first communion and would like to find out more please attend a meeting in the church at 7:00pm on Monday 11th January which will be followed by weekly training sessions each Monday to Easter.  Attendance at the first meeting is essential and anyone not attending will not be able to join the course in later weeks. A parent or guardian must attend this first meeting with any child under 16 years old.





SACRED HEART HIGH SCHOOL HAMMERSMITH �The Governing Body is consulting on its proposed Admission Arrangements for entry in September 2017 – Year 7 and Sixth Form.  The draft Policies and Supplementary Information Forms/Application Forms are available to view on the school’s website: www.sacredhearthighschoolhammersmith.org.uk.  


The consultation closes on 29th January 2016 and any comments should be e-mailed to sfinneran@sacredh.lbhf.sch.uk.


��











�








Christmas Fayre Committee


There will be a post-Christmas Fayre committee meeting on Monday 26th March at 7.30pm in the coffee lounge. 





Food Bank Collection


Many thanks for all your help. This weekend is the last weekend we will be collecting for the Hillingdon Food Bank. They are very grateful for all the goods that have been donated throughout Lent this year. 





APF Magazine


Would all APF promoters please pick up your envelope from the porch. 





CAFOD Lent Fast Day –�Many thanks for your donations The total is now £1900.66.





Save the date 


Afternoon tea Saturday


12th May in Hesdin Hall.





Sacred heart holiday club. 


The club will be running from 9th - 13th April 2018. We will be based at Hesdin Hall, Sacred Heart Church, Ruislip, 9am-5pm with an optional early start of 8.30am to include breakfast. Activities include swimming, games, craft, library, park, Westminster cathedral and a day trip to Kidzania. The cost is £35 per day or £160 for the week. To book please contact Siobhan as above. 





Redcaps Cake Sale


The Redcaps are holding a cake sale today Palm Sunday after the 10am Mass.





Mass Intention for the Week: 24th March – 1st April 2018


.�Saturday 24th March						10.00	Sally Egan, R.I.P.	�															18.00	For you the people


 �Sunday 25th March							08.30	Patrick Donnelly Intentions & Michael O’Halloran, R.I.P.	�Palm Sunday										10.00	Tom & Elizabeth Gilroy, R.I.P. (Ann.)																												12.00	Pauline Garsed, R.I.P. (Ann.)�															16.00	Stations of the Cross


      														18.00	Mary King & Ricky Burke, R.I.P.





Monday 26th March						10.00	Elizabeth & John Cahill, R.I.P. (Ann.)��Tuesday 27th March						09.30	Fr. Cormac Rigby, R.I.P. (Ann.)		� 																		Jack Flannery, R.I.P.�															19.30	Reconciliation Service.�


Wednesday 28th March				10.00	Gerard O’Gorman, R.I.P. ��Thursday 29th March						20.00	Special Intention


Maundy Thursday								� 


Friday 30th March							09.30	Children’s Stations of the Cross


Good Friday										15.00	Celebration of the Lord’s Passion� 															19.30	Stations of the Cross & Veneration of the True Relic.                       �.�Saturday 31st March						12.00	Blessing of food for Polish families


Holy Saturday										20.30	Easter Vigil - For you the People


 �Sunday 1st April								08.30	Margaret & Charles Hendry & Anne Leonard, R.I.P.(Ann.)	�Easter Sunday										10.00	Charles, Edmund & Violet Killington, R.I.P. (Ann.)			(folk)																	12.00	Robert Wolcznski, R.I.P.�															No evening Mass








(Please note the Rosary is recited every week day morning in the Church at 9.30am)





PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND:�Harry Butler, Lily Fehin, Carmel Galanty, Doreen Jones, Dolores Osborne, Rose Pick, Pat Walsh,�Marjorie Shaw, Caroline Titley, Claire Wilson, Edna Winwright, Mary Worley, Bernadette Campbell, Danny Sheppard, Susan Acton, Lisa O’Sullivan, Bernadeta Herrera, Fiona O’Leary, Peggy Heywood, Geraldine Nolan, Nora Bond, Gerry McKane, Lottie Lea, Connie McCrohan, Livia Emmanuel, �Irene Wojcik, baby Daniel, Ruben Marshall, Lilian Caldwell and John White. ��AND FOR THOSE WHOSE ANNIVERSARY OCCURS ABOUT THIS TIME:


Charles Casey, Elizabeth Gilroy, Michael Murphy, Tom & Elizabeth Gilroy, �Pauline Garsed, Elizabeth & John Cahill, Fr. Cormac Rigby, Anne Leonard�Lorraine Fagan and James Adamson.





God Bless 


Fr. Duncan








